
   We appreciate 
the generosity of 
those who support 
Lakeview’s mission. 
It is truly with a 
thankful heart that 
we accept the 
following gifts and 
donations:

• Bequest in honor a 
Will or Revocable Trust 
for a specific amount, 
for a percentage of 
the estate’s value,    
or from the residue  
of the estate

• Charitable Gift Annuity

• Charitable Remainder 
Trust

• Gift of Life Insurance

• Beneficiary Designation: 
IRA, 401k, CD, Other

• Gift of Appreciation   
Assets

• Other Cash &     
Monetary Donations

All gifts are tax 
deductible

FOR MORE 
INFORMATION CONTACT:

Lakeview Health 
Services Foundation
507-235-6606 ext. 249

610 Summit Drive
Fairmont, MN 56031

www.LakeviewMethodist.org

Our mission is to demonstrate God’s love for His people through 
life enhancing supportive services for older adults and their families.

Health Care Center

Woodland Manor

Maplewood Residence

Spring & Summer ~ 2018

Fairmont’s 
Most Complete 
Senior Health 
Care Campus

A place in the community for Future Generations
� ere is a specialness about Lakeview Methodist Health Care Services that is not seen, but 
felt. � e aura of love and concern and dedication to our Mission is evident in every act and 
every word. � at mission of sharing God’s love is uppermost. It guides us and de� nes us.

As a sta�  of imperfect people we recognize that sometimes we need new direction,
sometimes we have to change our course and sometimes we have to follow new methods.                                                                                   

 We do these things eagerly and willingly to be the best we can be for the people we serve!

� e history of Lakeview is rooted in God’s Word, built for the purpose of caring for those no longer able to care 
for themselves. � is rich heritage is never forgotten; we are reminded of the very hard work of our founders in 
the Methodist churches and their undying perseverance to see Lakeview become a reality � � y years ago.

And now it is our turn. Our forefathers work has lasted for � ve decades and now we have to step up to assure 
that Lakeview humbly and solidly serves this Fairmont community for many years into the future in all aspects 
of senior living. 

If in need of skilled nursing care, Lakeview is the sole choice. Let us make sure that through our prayers, our 
generosity and our foresight, it is a place second to none; a place of warmth, a place boasting state of the art 
equipment, a place beautifully designed, a place of welcome, comfort and vitality.

             Deb Barnes, Administrator

Mae DeWar-Aust
Foundation Director

Mae DeWar-Aust, Foundation Director, proudly 
displays the One Million Dollar check that the 
Foundation received from the Estate of Marlin 

Milbrandt. � e donation will go into the 
Foundation’s Building Fund which will be used 

in the construction of our new building.

Deb Barnes
Administrator

Meet our Steering Committee
Back Row:
Dr. John Lund, Chair
Bryon Nelsen, Director of Nursing
Brad Musser, Board President
Les Anderson, Board Member
Darin Haugen, Board Member
Wyman Fischer
Front Row:
Deb Barnes, Administrator
Mae DeWar-Aust, Foundation Director
Not Pictured:
Pastor Tony Fink, John Anthony

Campus Upgrades
With the plans to construct a new building already drawn, 
we still recognize the need do some minor face li� s in the 

meantime to make Lakeview feel more like your home.

Remodeled Second & � ird Floor Nursing Stations Cozy First Floor Gathering Area

New Linens In Dining Room



Monthly Church and 
Worship Opportunities

10:00
Bible Study
on 2nd Floor
11:00 Daily
Devotional

on 3rd Floor

9:00 Bible Study
at Maplewood

10:30 Daily
Devotional

on 2nd Floor
10:45 on 3rd Floor
1:30 Bible Study at 
Woodland Manor

10:00
Bible Study
on 3rd Floor

10:00
Catholic 

Communion 
3:00 St. James

Lutheran
Service

10:15 Multi-
Denominational 

Campus 
Worship 
Service 

Lakeview Chapel

9:30 St. John UCC and 1st 
Congregational Service 

10:00 Bible Study on 
2nd Floor

11:00 Daily Devotional on 
3rd Floor 2:00 United
 Methodist Church of 

Fairmont Service

9:00 Bible Study
at Maplewood

10:30 Daily
Devotional

on 2nd Floor
10:45 on 3rd Floor
1:30 Bible Study at 
Woodland Manor

9:30
Grace 

Lutheran Service 
10:00 Bible Study 

on 3rd Floor

10:00
Catholic 

Communion 
3:00 St. Paul’s

Lutheran of
Wilbert Service

10:15 Multi-
Denominational 

Campus 
Worship 
Service 

Lakeview Chapel

10:00
Bible Study
on 2nd Floor
11:00 Daily
Devotional

on 3rd Floor

9:00 Bible Study
at Maplewood

10:30 Daily
Devotional

on 2nd Floor
10:45 on 3rd Floor
1:30 Bible Study at 
Woodland Manor

10:00
Bible Study
on 3rd Floor
2:30 Bethel
Free Bible
Study and

Communion

10:00
Catholic 

Communion 3:00 
Immanuel
Lutheran
Service

10:15 Multi-
Denominational 

Campus 
Worship 
Service 

Lakeview Chapel

10:00
Bible Study
on 2nd Floor
11:00 Daily
Devotional

on 3rd Floor

9:00 Bible Study
at Maplewood

10:30 Daily
Devotional

on 2nd Floor
10:45 on 3rd Floor
1:30 Bible Study at 
Woodland Manor

10:00
Bible Study
on 3rd Floor

10:00
Catholic 

Mass 
3:00 St. Paul’s

Lutheran of 
Fairmont
Service

10:15 Multi-
Denominational 

Campus 
Worship 
Service 

Lakeview Chapel

10:00
Bible Study
on 2nd Floor
11:00 Daily
Devotional

on 3rd Floor

St. John’s UCC: Once per month
Methodist Communion: Once per month

Bethel Communion: Once per month
Breakfast w/Chaplain Bruce Koskovich: Sunday-Thursday

Fairmont United Methodist Church
Bible Study Every Tuesday

It is with sincere appreciation that we 
acknowledge these memorials and gifts 

received by Lakeview Health 
Services Foundation from 

December 12, 2017 through June 1, 2018
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610 Summit Drive,
Fairmont, MN 56031
Phone: 507-235-6606
Fax: 507-235-3995
www.LakeviewMethodist.org

IN MEMORY:
Doris Harloff: Roben Guerry, Judy Krahmer,  
 Frieda Hoff
Nancy Hasse: Delores Waterbury, 
 Judy Krahmer
Tom and Kathryn Hawkins: Evelyn McDonald
Lorraine Koskovich: Alice Barnes, Dennis 
 and Audrey Slater, Calvin and Gloria Mattson,  
 Marilyn and Wallace Christ, R. Whitman, 
 Roben Guerry, Neil and Carol Erickson, 
 Norma Gronewold 
Evelyn McDonald: Wayne and Pat Peltier, 
 Tom and Laura Kramer, Burdean and 
 Dorothy Hartwig
Sue Wilson: Gary and Carroll Hoehn
Don H. Dickman: Marsha Atzenhoefer
Bill Nielsen: Marsha Atzenhoefer
Gary Stevens: Marsha Atzenhoefer
Lucille Gorgan: Joan Engquist, 
 Kathleen Mathiason, Gary and Pamela Hill,  
 Norma Gronewold
Keith Holty: Judy Krahmer
Ruth Schaefer: Jimmie and Christine Schaefer, 
 Robert and Ruth True, Joseph and 
 Jolene Rosol

Opal Hagedorn: Roben Guerry, Eunice Barke, 
 Sheryl Rolling
Greg Nordstron: Lois Hartke, Marsha 
 Atzenhoefer, Marian Johnson, Lu Hareman,  
Jim Scholl: Jean Lemaire
Steven Meyer: Don and Marsha Atzenhoefer
Duane Faber: Don and Marsha Atzenhoefer
Kathleen Picka: Don and Marsha Atzenhoefer
Maurice Kellander: Norma Gronewold,
 Martha Potter Scholl
Ed Wick: Barb Borowski, Janae Greier
Bernie Roebbeke: Donald and Gregg Dahlke, 
 Martha Potter Scholl 
Mark Breneman: Martha Potter Scholl
Carol Gray: Martha Potter Scholl
Leonard Wendt: Burdean and Dorothy Hartwig, 
Don and Marsha Atzenhoefer 
Dolores Dreke: Judy Krahmer, Richard and
  Mary Louise Sanders 
Maurice Kellander: Carolyn Dahlen and Family
Vincent Celander: Gracie Tenney 
Tim Peterson: Martha Potter Scholl
Peggy Heinrich: Martha Potter Scholl
Melvin Green: Randy Green, Ron Green, 
 Kathy Leet

Roger W. Charlton: Don and Marsha 
 Atzenhoefer
Kirsten Miller: Don and Marsha Atzenhoefer
Eva Harper: Darrel and Muriel Klenz, 
 Martha Potter Scholl
Sharron Quiring: Don and Marsha 
 Atzenhoefer
Perry Harris: Bob and Beverly Borchardt
Nelda Zimmer: Enos and Charlotte 
 Breitbarth, Janette Loe
Julia Coyle: Janette Loe
Arlie Farnham: Marvin and Lola Talledge
Arlene Schultz: Norma Gronewald

IN KIND:
Patti Posivio
Susan Olson
Bev Haeckel
Chris Wendt
Sheryl Rolling
Robert Thompson
David Fritz

DONATION:
Carl and Josephine Smith

DONATION:
Mary Stoneback
Dru Egeness
Target Employees
Alice Peters
Kahler Automation
Curtis Nelson
Delores Waterbury
Robert and Marlys Steger
Isenberg Family
Van DeWar
Immanuel WELCA
Bradley Musser
St. Peter WELCA
Target
Jack Zimmer
Anonymous

IN HONOR OF:
Nellie Oanes’s 
100th Birthday: 
 Marlowe and Jean Potter



 At hire, a new employee is required to submit their fi ngerprints to the Department of Human Services for an 
extensive background check to be performed. Upon successful clearance of a background check, all new employees are 
required to complete 10-12 hours of online regulatory training. This ensures that from day one, our staff are competent 
and well versed in any situation they may encounter while working in Long Term Care.

 After mandatory online training is completed, staff are trained side-by-side with current staff and shown the ins 
and the outs of the position they will fi ll. This opportunity gives a new employee adequate time to see the realities of the 
profession they were hired for and an opportunity to learn how to implement the Lakeview Mission: ... to demonstrate 
God’s love for his people through life enhancing supportive services for older adults and their families.

 Nursing staff are also required to attend 12 hours of training sessions per year. Additionally, our nursing staff 
are required to attend once a month mandatory meetings instructed by our Director of Nursing on a variety of quality 
enhancing topics.

 All staff, regardless of department, are trained annually in a variety of relevant topics such as abuse
prevention and prohibition policies; resident’s right to be free from abuse, neglect and exploitation;
dementia management; HIPAA laws; infection control; emergency and disaster plans; and countless additional topics.

 Licensed RNs and LPNs are required by the state nursing board to complete additional CEUs (continuing 
education credits) in order to keep their licenses current. Lakeview offers a complete library of relevant courses through 
our online training platform, free of charge to our staff.

 It is our goal at Lakeview to ensure our staff are properly trained, continually educated, competent and have all 
the tools necessary to give the best care possible to you and your loved one.

 We continue to be very excited about our 
Restorative Sleep Program! As we learn more and more 
about a lack of restorative sleep we see that it leads to a 
host of other issues, including falling, weight gain, high 
blood pressure, heart disease and depression, to name 
a few. Our goal is to promote active involvement during 
the day and evening, and restful, restorative sleep 
through the night for each of our Residents. We will be 
monitoring sleep patterns as one of our fi rst steps, so 
stay tuned as this program progresses.
 In February, our state surveyors arrived for 
their annual inspection, and we had a very good survey 
thanks to our very hard-working and conscientious staff. 
The federal Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services, in reviewing the work 
of the states, does an additional survey in a random 5% of each state’s nursing 
homes. Well, this year Lakeview was chosen in the 5%, so in March we had 
another survey team in the building for a week! 
(Survey results are always available at our front entrance.)
 Our Antibiotic Stewardship and Infection Control Program audits are 
showing great results thanks to our administrative nurses. Another very exciting 
development is that our state association, Leading Age MN, has developed 
an online nursing assistant course, which will allow applicants who want to be 
nursing assistants to start their coursework immediately, and of course then be 
able to start employment much more quickly. 
 As you see in the article above, the application and orientation process 
is long, so an easier way to take the classwork is a great plus!

Bryon Nelsen, Director of Nursing

Employee Training On Our Campus, 
We Understand It’s Importance

NURSING 
UPDATE

Bryon Nelsen

EMPLOYEE STAFF 
TRAINING & DEVELOPMENT
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Prince Lebbi

 When my grandmother would meet a 
very kind, thoughtful young gentleman, she 
would always say, “He is a prince of a fellow!” 
Lakeview’s Prince Lebbi is indeed a kind, 
thoughtful, young gentleman, always looking 
at ways to make things better for our Residents. 
 Prince was born in Liberia, West Africa. 
There are no social programs in Liberia, so his 
Mom even had to pay for him to attend grammar 
school! When Prince was 9 years old, civil 

war broke out in Liberia, and his Mother was murdered. Prince 
then had to depend upon Aunts and Uncles and Friends until he 
fi nished school. Because Prince was outstanding in soccer and 
track he received several scholarships, and got his degree in 

accounting. After an internship with a Liberian government agency, 
he was hired by that agency full-time, and it was through that job 
that he was given the chance to come to the United States.
 So in 2008, Prince left his wife Julia and his sons Isaiah 
and Jeremiah to come to the United States and to pave the way 
for his family to join him. After working in the Cities for a few 
years, Prince decided on a career change and came to Fairmont 
to attend Presentation College for Nursing. Although Prince 
visited his family several times, it was not until 2017 that his sons 
Jeremiah and Isaiah joined him in Fairmont. He is hoping that 
before the end of 2018, the mountains of immigration paperwork 
will be completed for Julia to also come, so their family can be 
complete once again. 
 Prince is fi lled with ideas and enthusiasm, and has very 
little patience for complaints about unimportant things. His very 
keen observation of U.S. citizens is that “people that have lived 
here all of their lives have no idea how much they are getting back 
from their country.”
 Prince gives glory to God for all of the blessings of his life, 
and is devoted fi rst and foremost to being a follower of Christ.

Deb Barnes, Executive Director



Visit Our “This & That”

Open Monday - Friday 10:00 am-3:30 pm
While shopping in our 

Gift Shop enjoy a cup of 
gourmet coffee, a specialty 

drink and a variety of
baked goods.
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Glenda Clifford, 
Housing Director, 

retired on June 1st.

For the last 30 years, Glenda 
has been an integral part

of Lakeview, Maplewood and 
Woodland Manor and she will 

be dearly missed by her 
co-workers and residents! 

In her retirement, 
Glenda plans on doing

some traveling.

Thank you Glenda 
for your service!

Campus Announcements
We will be having a Men’s Picnic on campus Friday June 15th in honor of Father’s Day.

SAVE THE DATE
Our Annual Family Gathering is scheduled for Sunday September 9th from
11am-1pm. We are inviting residents and their families to attend church here on 
campus. This is Grandparents’ Day so our sermon will be focused on grandparents. 
We would like to invite you to stay for Chris Cakes which will be served from 
11 am - 1 pm. The menu will include pancakes, sausage, fruit, juice and coffee.

Some Of Our Residents Enjoyed Watching 
The Royal Wedding In True British Fashion!
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Residents Enjoyed Time Outside On Our 
Patio Planting Flowers In Our Raised Beds.

Celebrating Our � rst Health Support Specialist
 Lakeview’s own Mike Maday recently graduated with the title of HSS, Health Support Specialist. 
We are honored to call Mike a member of the Lakeview team.

 “Some Health Support Specialists (HSS) say the highest honor of their career is to walk across the stage 
during the general session at Institute as they are recognized for completing their coursework, advancing their 
skills and furthering their commitment to care for our aging population. During this year’s Institute, you could feel 
the immense pride overfl owing in the room from family members, college faculty, co-workers and others as our 
HSS graduates were announced including Mike Maday, Lakeview Methodist Health Care, Fairmont.

 •  How has taking the HSS program changed you? It gives me a different  outlook at life. How people and 
  seniors should be treated. It showed me how to improve myself and how I can be a mentor to help people.

 •  How has the HSS program changed how you work as a caregiver? I now think more about our seniors  
  and how they may want to be treated or shall I say how I think they should be treated. To be kind, give   
  dignity, respect etc. For me the list can go on and on.”

Originally published in 
the Advantage Newsletter 
from LeadingAge, MN On 

February 27, 2018 by Laura 
Lutgens

Mike Maday
Health Support 

Specialist
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